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Network Infrastructure Optimization Program
Technology Governance


Objectives

The objectives associated with this program are risk mitigation, realization of cost savings, and transition to a cost-effective network infrastructure that can support all of the county’s voice, video, data, and wireless communication needs. 

Description

Network Infrastructure Optimization is an improvement program for our network infrastructure and associated operations.  It includes the development of both short-term and long-term plans to improve our current network infrastructure from a service, operational, and financial perspective.  The program, which began in 2003 and is expected to continue through 2005, consists of two phases:
· Phase I – Discovery and Planning – completed in 2003
· Assessment and evaluation of our current voice, video, and data networks and associated operations
· Development of a long-term vision for an efficient, manageable, cost-effective network that integrates voice, video, and data.
· Quantified business case analysis for making the transition
· Phase II – Validation and Implementation – 2004 and 2005
Approach: Use an industry consultant in Phase I to get an independent assessment, then use a mix of county staff and consulting in Phase II to act upon the Phase I results.

In Phase II, the county will:

· Mitigate risk due to aging network equipment and security vulnerabilities

· Realize cost savings from the ability to enter into multiyear contracts

· Realize cost savings through the efficient use of county resources and leased services
· Improve the operational model for network management, maintenance, and support

· Ensure the county has the necessary network tools to operate, maintain, support, and optimize the network

· Conduct pilots on new technology that has the potential to provide significant benefit to the county in the near future

· Develop countywide network policies and standards to improve efficiency and ensure alignment to strategic direction
Anticipated Benefits

The benefit of this project is that the county will be in a much better position to leverage technology to support King County business, because the necessary technology and operational support will be in place.

Budget

The Network Infrastructure Optimization Program has been moving forward using the $1,585,560 in appropriations from 2003 and 2004.  The amounts tabled below relate to the spending plan for the $1,242,000 held in reserve in the 2004 budget.
	
	Project Cost Estimates

	Telemanagement System
	$500,000

	Replacement/upgrade of voice equipment
	$300,000

	Additional replacement/upgrade of KC WAN equipment (up to $10,000,000)
	$442,000
(for select components)

	Total
	            $1,242,000 


Urgency

King County faces the very real possibility of an extended network outage (resulting in the inability to conduct King County business in many instances) due to a number of identified deficiencies.  There are also several opportunities for cost savings and these savings should be realized.  Lastly, we must begin a transition to the next generation network infrastructure so that the significant potential long-term benefits can become a reality.
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